						MINUTES

						Jayhawk Chapter of the

						National Federation of the Blind of Kansas

						October 11, 2021

Attendees:  Rob Tabor, Susan Tabor, Donna Wood, Sharon Luka, Dustin Disque, Cheryl Miller, Renee Morgan, and Al, Renee’s driver who will help with rides to the state convention in Kansas City.

The meeting was called to order at 4:08 p.m.

No changes were propose for the meeting agenda. agenda.

Discussion took place coordinating dates and times for transportation for the convention.  

National Presidential Release 509 was shared.

State Affiliate Report—Convention
Donna suggested all get hotel reservations in as our block closes October 22nd and another larger convention will be competing for rooms.  
  
Rob reported that the Resolutions Committee will meet at 7:00 Friday evening and he will be chairing.  Get resolutions to Rob at rob.tabor@sbcglobal.net.  Discussed Whereas and Therefore Be it Resolved formula in preparing resolutions.  

Call 913-888-8440 to make room reservations at the hotel.

Rob will also serve on the nominating committee at the state convention.

  September minutes were approved as presented.

The financial report was tabled in Brendy’s absence.

A holiday social was discussed.  December 4 was chosen as the target date with the 11th as a weather backup if needed.  2:00 to 4:00 was chosen for the time of the event.  The Mad Greek and the beer garden at the Freestate Brewery and India Pallace and Six Mile Chop House were identified as choices, and Renee will make calls to those venues.  

Election of Officers
Proposed: Renee for president; Cheryl for VP; Brendy for treasurer; no secretary yet,  Renee has an assistant she thinks will serve as secretary and Rob made a presidential appointment until she can be elected.  The proposed slate was elected by acclammation and wants to begin on Jan. 1, 2022.

Rob thanked everyone for their work over the years.

Members also expressed their appreciation.

No old or new business was brought forward.

The meeting was Adjourned at 5:12 p.m.

Respectfully Submitted,

Susan Tabor, Outgoing Secretary

October 11, 2021


  
